

C.E. PRIMARY ACADEMY (HANDSWORTH)

### The Newsletter 18

18.7.18

This Newsletter is available on our Website: www.htcepa.bham.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers,

Thank you to all of you who joined us at our Sports Mornings. It was fantastic to use the playing fields at King Edwards, Aston as it meant that we had a lot more space for the children to experience many different sports. This year the children competed for their House Teams and the overall winners from both Sports Days are Boulton.

Congratulations to Ezra, in Year 2 as his name has been drawn from the Golden Raffle Ticket Box and he has won the big prize for the year. Ezra will be receiving his prize during the Governors' Certificate Assembly on Friday.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish our Year 6 pupils luck as they move onto their new secondary schools. I hope that you are able to look back on your time at Holy Trinity with fond memories. All of the staff wish you all the best for your future. Don't be strangers!

I hope that you all have a fantastic Summer holiday. We will see those of you returning next year back in school on Wednesday 5th September (and Reception on Tuesday 11th September).

Mrs P. Burns

Headteacher

y

@htcepa

# Academic year 2018-2019

This current academic year is nearly over and we are all starting to think about the new year ahead. Today the children will get to spend time in their new classrooms with their new teachers. Sadly, we will be saying goodbye to a couple of members of staff.

Unfortunately, due to falling numbers we will not be able to carry on with our Nursery class. Therefore, Mrs. Whittle will be leaving us. We do hope that numbers will increase and we will continue to take applications for our Nursery for the academic year 2019-2020.

Mrs. Day, our Reception teacher will be joining St. Michael's, Handsworth.

I wish both members of staff all the best for the future and thank them for their time and dedication to all our children.

We have successfully appointed Mr. Fowle, who will be teaching in Year 4 and Mrs. McDonald, who will be our new Reception Teacher.

#### Classes for next year

Class Name	Teacher	Teaching Assistant
Reception	Mrs. McDonald	Mrs. Rea
Year 1	Miss. Day	Mrs. Hooper
Year 2	Mrs. Clay	Miss. O'Grady
Year 3	Mr. Jackson	Mrs. Bennett
Year 4	Mr. Fowle	Ms. Williams
Year 5	Mr. Burke	Miss. Griffiths
Year 6	Miss. Clack	Mrs. Rees

I would like to take the opportunity to thank all of the staff for their hard work and effort over the year. There have been difficult times but we have pulled together to provide the best education for your children. We are all looking forward to the year ahead.



From Wed 5th September 2018 to Friday 26<sup>th</sup> October 2018

#### (38 Days)

	Year Group	Amount for Half Term
Tuck & School Fund	Whole School	Tuck & School Fund  £11.40 £ 3.80 for tuck £15.20 for school fund
Dinner Money	Years 3 - 6	£ 91.20 (£2.40 per day, £12.00 per week)

Your child's dinner money & Tuck & School Fund MUST BE PAID EVERY MONDAY MORNING unless you pay in advance.

Thank you for your continued support. The office does not provide change.

#### **Dinner Money**

The office is constantly chasing dinner money, and sometimes this goes over two weeks. The school policy is that if we do not receive dinner money and your child's account goes into arrears for 10 days or more, we will expect you to supply your child with a packed lunch. You will receive a text to this effect.

## Dance Fitness with





"NEW" Starting in September at Holy Trinity Dance Fitness Classes!

Thursday's at 6.30pm – Adults age 16 and above

For further details contact Sharon on 07951018107

Email: sharonbrownfitness@gmail.com

# **Next Academic Year**

Monday 3rd September - Teacher Day

Tuesday 4th September - Teacher Day

Wednesday 5th September - Children return to school

Monday 29th October - Friday 2nd November - Half Term

Monday 5th November - Children return to school

Friday 21st December - Children break up for Christmas

Monday 24th December - Friday 4th January - Christmas holiday

Monday 7th January 2019 - Teacher Day

Tuesday 8th January 2019 - Children return to school

Monday 18th February - Friday 22nd February - Half Term

Monday 25th February - Children return to school

Friday 12th April - Children break up for Easter

Monday 15th April - Friday 26th April - Easter holiday

Monday 29th April - Children return to school

Friday 24th May - Teacher Day

Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May - Half Term

Monday 3rd June - Children return to school

Friday 19th July - Children break up for Summer



Please note that children do not need to attend school on Teacher Days. These days are for staff training.